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(1) Domestic production needed for 
projected national defense require-
ments including restoration and reha-
bilitation. 

(2) The capacity of domestic indus-
tries to meet such projected require-
ments, including existing and antici-
pated availabilities of: 

(i) Human resources. 
(ii) Products. 
(iii) Raw materials. 
(iv) Production equipment and facili-

ties. 
(v) Other supplies and services essen-

tial to the national defense. 
(3) The requirement of growth of such 

industries and such supplies and serv-
ices including the investment, explo-
ration and development necessary to 
assure capacity to meet projected de-
fense requirements. 

(4) The effect which the quantities, 
availabilities, character and uses of 
imported goods have or will have on 
such industries and the capacity of the 
United States to meet national secu-
rity requirements. 

(5) The economic welfare of the Na-
tion as it is related to our national se-
curity, including the impact of foreign 
competition on the economic welfare of 
individual domestic industries. In de-
termining whether such impact may 
impair the national security, any sub-
stantial unemployment, decrease in 
revenues of government, loss of skills 
or investment, or other serious effects 
shall be considered. 

(b) The Secretary shall also consider 
other relevant factors in determining 
whether the national security is af-
fected by imports of the article. 

[39 FR 10898, Mar. 22, 1974]

§ 9.5 Applications for investigation. 
(a) Applications shall be in writing. 

Twenty-five copies shall be filed by 
mail with the Assistant Secretary (En-
forcement, Operations, and Tariff Af-
fairs), Department of the Treasury, 
Washington, DC 20220. 

(b) Applications shall describe how 
the quantities or circumstances of im-
ports of the particular article affect 
the national security and shall contain 
the following information: 

(1) Identification of the person, part-
nership, association, corporation, or 

other entity on whose behalf the appli-
cation is filed. 

(2) A precise description of the arti-
cle. 

(3) Description of the applicant and 
the domestic industry concerned, in-
cluding pertinent information regard-
ing companies and their plants, loca-
tions, capacity and current output of 
the domestic industry concerned with 
the article in question. 

(4) Pertinent statistics showing the 
quantities and values of both imports 
and production in the United States. 

(5) Nature, sources, and degree of the 
competition created by imports of the 
article in question. 

(6) The effect, if any, of imports of 
the article in question upon the res-
toration of domestic production capac-
ity in an emergency. 

(7) Employment and special skills in-
volved in the domestic production of 
the article. 

(8) Extent to which investment and 
specialized productive capacity is or 
will be adversely affected. 

(9) Revenues of Federal, State, or 
local Governments which are or may be 
affected by the volume or cir-
cumstances of imports of the article. 

(10) Defense or defense supporting 
uses of the article including data on de-
fense contracts or sub-contracts, both 
past and current. 

(c) Statistical material presented 
should be on a calendar-year basis for 
sufficient periods of time to indicate 
trends and afford the greatest possible 
assistance to the Assistant Secretary. 
Monthly or quarterly data for the lat-
est complete years should be included 
as well as any other breakdowns which 
may be pertinent to show seasonal or 
short-term factors. 

[39 FR 10898, Mar. 22, 1974, as amended at 40 
FR 50717, Oct. 31, 1975]

§ 9.6 Confidential information. 
Information submitted in confidence 

which the Assistant Secretary deter-
mines would disclose trade secrets and 
commercial or financial information 
obtained from a person and privileged, 
within the meaning of 5 U.S.C. 552 and 
31 CFR part 1, will be accorded con-
fidential treatment. All information 
submitted in confidence must be on 
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